
September 2, 2021 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff, 
 
After a long hiatus, this week we were able to host “New and Not So New Residents” for 
Orientation to the Dunwoody Campus. Although in some cases it was long overdue, it was a joy 
to come together as a group and review all that Dunwoody has to offer our residents.  It was a 
wonderful opportunity to get to know each other better and form new friendships. It is hard to 
believe we are headed into the Labor Day Weekend. Please continue to be mindful as you visit 
with family and friends that our local positivity rate is 6.1%.  We erroneously reported 5% last 
week when it was in fact 6.4%.  Please continue to follow the guidance of the CDC and your 
physician. 
 
Instacart Deliveries: 
Instacart deliveries should be made directly to your residence. Please make changes to your 
order so that Instacart will deliver to your door.  Orders are not to be dropped off at the front 
desk.  Thank you!  
 
Health & Wellness: 
As always, Dunwoody will have an on-site flu vaccination clinic and is currently making plans with 
Phoebe Pharmacy. We will update everyone as soon as possible. 
 
Please think ahead and order any medication refills you may need. Many pharmacies will not be 
delivering due to the Labor Day holiday on Monday, September 6th.  
 
Shredding Event: 
On Friday, September 10th the shredder truck will be at Dunwoody from 9:00 a.m. – Noon 
outside the Main Entrance Lobby.  DocuVault requests you have your boxes or bags of 
documents open and ready for removal - staples, paper clips, and rubber bands are okay to 
leave on the papers. UNACCEPTABLE materials: any type of metal or hard plastic such as metal 
hanging folders or 3 ring binders. Please no trash OR especially batteries as the latter will 
catch on fire in the truck.  Any questions please contact Maintenance at 610-359-4442. 
 
Dining: 
On Labor Day, Monday, September 6th, there will be regular service times for dinner: Tent at 
5:00 PM, Terrace at 5:30 PM, and Village Grill To-Go’s at 5:30 PM. 
 
The current bar schedule is Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 4:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. with last call 
at 7:30 p.m.  Beginning Friday, September 10th, Fridays will be added to the weekly schedule. 
 
Construction Update: 
Outside of the building the excavating contractor is continuing to grade around the building and 
install rain leaders that carry roof water to the new underground basin.  The window installer 
will continue to install the brackets that will eventually carry the sun shades on the south side 
of the building, and the insulation and basecoat for the EIFS finish will begin to be installed. 
Inside the building, ceilings are being framed and duct work is being installed.  The mason 
continues to build interior masonry walls, and the plumber and electrician are working in the 
mechanical rooms to get the boilers reinstalled in preparation for heating season. 
 
Best Regards, 
Maureen 
 
 


